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VAAL MARINA PROPERTY OWNERS WATERFRONT ASSOCIATION NPO
[bookmark: _GoBack](ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED UNDER SECTION 21)

Minutes of Member’s Meeting held on 25 FEBRUARY 2017 at 14h00
Venue –Waterfront Kiosk

PRESENT:  	F Kleynhans (Chairman) J Venables (Finance), Billy van Rooyen (Maintenance), R van Schalkwyk (Admin and Membership Control)

ATTENDANCE
A quorum was present. (27) Members in Attendance 
Proxies – Nomination of the Chairman - (6)

APOLOGIES:   Willem Britz (Director – Operations)  Sick in Hospital.

1. WELCOME
Mr F Kleynhans welcomed all to the Meeting of the Association incorporated under Section 21

2. REPORT BACK ON MEMBERS MEETING – NOTES TO MEMBERS

 A SHEQ file was prepared by Mr Kleynhans and handed to Mrs van Schalkwyk for placement in the new office where it has to be maintained as a working document.

3. KIOSK

The options discussed were to run the Kiosk on a sub contract basis or to rather use this space for maintenance purposes.

Before the sub-contract document got drafted, it became known that the health of Mr van der Linden has deteriorated to the point that he will no longer be able to operate the kiosk. Two written notifications of interest were received i.e. one from Ms Lilly Serfontein and one from Ms Chantelle Hoffman.  After thorough discussions on the matter, it was decided that the Container and shed is really not suited for the purpose as applied by Mr van der Linden as stated and discussed at a previous Member’s meeting. The intention of the kiosk was never one of preparing fresh food. The purpose was one of a convenience store and it was decided to return to the original intentions of the kiosk if required at all.
a. All avenues were debated in the future of running a Kiosk; Members unanimously voted that we would continue to run a Kiosk.  Members are welcome to submit application thereof, which will be reviewed and will run on a Sub Contractor Agreement. 
b. Before the above can take place it is necessary to review notes from the Health Inspector and abide accordingly, by doing such improvements to run such a Kiosk. 

4. Approaches to advocate Pretorius came to nothing and the situation with the long term lease of Erf 915 is still pending.

5. Mr Venables and Ms van Schalkwyk underwent training in the Sage 1 accounting system and going forward, financial affairs of the Association will be captured on the Sage 1 accounting system. The current MS Excel controls will be maintained in parallel to ensure a seamless migration into Sage 1.

6. The conflict resolution meeting between the Neighbourhood watch and an employee of VMPOWA was resolved to the satisfaction of all parties.

7. There were no issues during the past festive season that required management intervention. All operational and maintenance elements were in place and many compliments were received.

8. NEW MATTERS ARISING

The issue of appointing a full time manager for the management of the affairs of the Association was discussed at length. The costs for retired well doers and the constant demand on their time, literally 24/7 is excessive. The Association either has to appoint a full time manager or those persons involved with the management of the Waterfront has to be compensated for their expertise and time. Very specific requirements were laid down for such a manager i.e.

a) Must be a full time resident of Vaal Marina and be prepared to take ownership and pride in the waterfront.
b) Must be multi skilled, being able to physically get involved in repairs/maintenance and/or guide and direct the process. Skills/background in working with steel, concrete structures and building structures are essential. 
c) Must be prepared to act as a manager 24/7.
Preferably have operational, maintenance and management exposure related to a public park and a relaxation environment.
d) Must be able to operate MS Excel, generate monthly reports and report on the affairs of the Association to the Board of Directors.
e) Must be able to implement an operational, maintenance and capex budget, control costs and record/allocate all expenditure relative to the budget on MS Excel and Sage 1.
f) Must be able to manage, lead, organise and control staff members, the public and Members of the Association.

To obtain a person of the right calibre, a salary of say R5000 per month was deemed to be a reasonable point of departure however; current issues with the finances and budgetary constraints need to be resolved through increased membership fees before these actions can be taken.

MANAGER’S POSITION - VOTED POSITIVE BY MEMBER’S IN ATTENDANCE – 25 February 2017

Members showed interest in the appointment of a Manager, Budget restraints were discussed, e.g. Membership Fees will have to increase to R1300 per annum per member, to accommodate such an Appointment.  All Members present were in Agreement of the Membership Fee increase. 

In line with the above specific requirements and a job description which has been compiled, a notice will be circulated to all members. Those interested in applying for the said position can then forward their letter of interest to the Association. A closing date and time for such applications, still has to be determined.  

9.  REPORT:  OPERATIONS
	A complete report on the operational and maintenance elements was tabled by Mr Venables who took responsibility in the absence of Mr Britz, and is summarised below:
· Children’s playground is safe and finalised
· Tractor serviced but steering column broken. New one purchased and needs to be replaced.
· Removal of rocks.
· Tractor grass cutter serviced and new bolts installed.
· Office cleared, tiled and painted.
· Labourer’s cloak room tiled and painted.
· Labourer’s lunch time venue separated from work place.
· Safe cage for valuable assets completed and already in use.
· Donation of office furniture from Nicolene of Harcourts and already in use.
· Donation of Play equipment by Member
· Donation of Netting by Member – to be utilised at Children’s Playground
· Renovation work at metal pier has started.
· Trailer park was sorted out.
· Due to drought the normal size of the land to be maintained increased threefold.
· Tears in the canvasses of many gazebos were repaired
· Police Water Wing established at waterfront and in use over holidays.

10. 	PROJECTS

	New projects for 2017:
· Computer and camera monitoring equipment have to be moved to the office.
· Offer to assist from Mr Selwyn King
· Electricity and alarm for office.
· Sage 1 and internet banking.
· A long piece of mine belting is required to cover the moveable pieces on the pier.
· Netting has to be erected over the children playground.
· Potholes in roads have to be filled.
· Weed needs to be controlled.
 
11.	REPORT: FINANCIAL 

· On the revenue side, there were 22 members that left and/or failed to renew their membership timeously. This resulted in a loss of income that was augmented by day visitors not arriving as budgeted. Sixteen new members joined and improved the situation slightly.

· State of affairs on expenditure, there are problems. The rate of inflation used for the budget was 6% yet the cost of fuel and most other expenses have escalated far into double digits. Due to the drought and the lower than usual dam levels the size of land that needed to be maintained was much larger and rock removal added to the cost. More work resulted in more breakdowns and more labour. The installation of the camera system improved security monitoring and gate abuse. Getting the office ready for a manager costs money that was not budgeted for but very necessary.

· Expenditure is standing at 54.8% of budget five months into the financial year and unless costs are cut immediately and additional revenue is sourced, the financial affairs of the Association are heading towards a problematic situation.
 
· The cost of a Manager was not budgeted and any decision to appoint a Manager will impact immediately on the membership contributions. It is estimated that we will need to increase Membership Fees to R1300 per Annum. (Voted by Members in Attendance and AGREED UPON)

12.   REPORT: MEMBERSHIP AND ADMINISTRATION

 On-going Notices of subs-renewal have been displayed on VMPOWA Website. Members were reminded of the WEBSITE.

The membership last year stood on 301 members however, into the new financial year that commenced on 1 September 2016, 22 members were lost and 16 new members were gained to date. There are now 285 members on the book.




13. General

Unauthorised fishing (observations by Members) – it has come to Member’s attention that walk-in fishing on the South side of the Park is escalating. Mr Venables mentioned that he has already investigated this issue and found that the fishermen had been given a tag by a Member owning the property where the fishermen were employed. Hence, those fishermen reckoned that they had a right to be there. 

The meeting concluded that the stand number of that specific member has to be traced and such Member has to advise the management of VMPOWA in writing that he is allowing someone else to use his tags with his permission. 

14. Meeting close

There being no further business required to be dealt with at the Members Meeting, the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and declared the meeting closed.

Confirmed a true and correct record of proceedings.






__________________________			________________________
Chairman						Date
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